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14th July 2023

Deputy Michael Ring, 
Washington House,
33 Washington St,
Cork

Dear Deputy Ring,

The Health Service Executive (HSE) has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the following Parliamentary Question, which was submitted to this Department for response.  

PQ 28943/23

To ask the Minister for Health if additional funding could be made available to an organisation (details supplied) so that people over 65 years can receive services; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Michael Ring

Response from HSE Specialist Disability Services

The Irish Wheelchair Association (IWA) is an important provider of services to people with limited mobility throughout the country. The Association is made up of a network of 20,000 members and 2,500 staff, as well as many dedicated volunteers.

IWA's Assisted Living Services provides personal assistants to individuals with a physical or sensory disability. The services are provided in the individuals' homes and communities, facilitating community participation, access to education/employment and improved quality of life. The service enables users to have maximum control of their own services. IWA provides 1.3 million hours of Assisted Living Service to over 2,200 service users.

IWA also provides a wide range of other services that aim to improve the quality of life for people with disabilities in Ireland. These include: 

· Advocacy 
· Resource & Outreach Centres (ROCs) 
· Independent Living Apartments with support services 
· Interaction - a community inclusion/participation project 
· Motoring Advice, Assessment And Tuition 
· Parking Permits 
· Transport 
· Training & Education 
· Wheelchair Sales, Rental & Repair 
· Sport 
· Respite 
· Housing Support 
· Information & Publications 
· Youth Services 










Funding


IWA operates in all 9 CHO Areas and receives significant funding from the HSE under Section 39 of the Health Act 2004. The agency is scheduled to receive funding of €50,346,366 to date in 2023. Services are provided through a Service Arrangement which is signed on an annual basis and reviewed. 

The HSE recognises the value of IWA and the support and services the agency provides to people with limited mobility. However, further increases in funding can only be considered within the parameters and scope of funding available to the HSE.

(Please note:-The funding Information contained is from the SPG system is as at the date indicated, and represents the funding arrangement allocations entered by the operational system. SPG is not a finance or payment system and figures will fluctuate on a continuum as updates on governance arrangement are uploaded)

In relation to your specific query about over 65’s: The HSE operates on a continuum of service provision, so that on reaching 65 years of age people would generally come under the services provided by HSE Older People’s Services; this is designed to maximise continuity of available supports, whether from Specialist Disability or Older People’s Services. However, specifically relating to Personal Assistance Services, people will often carry on receiving PA hours beyond 65 years depending on their individual circumstances. So, for example, if the PA Service is used to access work, it might cease when the person reaches retirement age.
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Yours sincerely
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Ultan Hynes
Head of Service
Nursing Home Support Scheme
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